
St Paul Malmesbury Without Parish Council

Report #02.5


LHFIG meeting – 24th January 2023


1.	 Purpose of the report


1.1	 To invite the Council to note the current status of the Council’s outstanding 
Community Issues.


2.	 Budget 


2.1	 An increased budget of £26,150 for 2022/23, to recognise the addition of footpath 
activity to the previous highway work, was agreed by WC. Together with an 
underspend on the 2021/22 budget of £31,680, has resulted in available funds of 
£69,095, slightly more than previously reported, because a number of projects 
have been withdrawn from the projects’ list. Given the anticipated active project 
funding commitments, together with the contributions from parishes, the available 
funding for new projects is £26,545.


Cllr Roger Budgen

16/02/23


Community 
Issue

Description Status

7-19-9 Speeding along Grange Lane Nothing further to report

7-21-11 A broken corner kerb and minor road 
repair at junction of C67E and lane 
leading to Wessex Water pumping 
Station in Milbourne

Completed during extension of the 
Milbourne pedestrian footway.

7-22-6 Corston - A429 junction with Mill Lane Removed from the LHFIG list as WC has 
agreed to connect a Parish Council funded 
SID device to lighting post #30 - installation 
anticipated imminently.

7-22-8 Request to move 30mph restriction 
further east towards Lea

Traffic survey (metro count) needed to 
check speeds for vehicles travelling east 
down the hill from Malmesbury, solution 
may be the installation of a possible SID.

7-22-17 Southside Close, Corston - request for 
a formal pedestrian crossing


Site meeting to be arranged with Elizabeth 
Threlfall, Steve Hind and Roger Budgen to 
discuss options for improved pedestrian 
safety.
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